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no one should say 
that harold was a 
bad guy.

someone would 
probably say he was a 
boring MAN, but that 
was because they did 
not know him.

they did not know 
what went ON inside 
his head.

dreams of valour, 
dreams of love, dreams 
of sex. but he never 
shared them with anyone, 
because he was a 
confused man, who did 
not understand his own 
dreams.



he found it very hard 
to relate to women. 

not because he did 
not like women. in 
spite of what some 
of his friends 
believed, he was not 
gay. at least not in 
the regular sense of 
the word.

he is 
still a 

virgin, isn’t 
he?

of course 
he is.

harold! 
please do it 

right tonight. 
anna likes 

you!

good to see 
you anna!

tom and roger, 
harold’s childhood 
friends, just thought 
of harold as a very  
shy man. They were 
partly right.

as did anna. They all 
came from the same 
neighbourhood.



listen, i 
do not think 
harold dares 

to make a 
move.

yeah, he will 
probably die a 

virgin.

busy day at 
the office, 
harold?

use your 
words, 

harold. this 
is called 

small 
talk.

damn it anna, 
you know you 

make me 
nervous.



so 
afraid of 
women! 

well, we can 
be cruel, 

that is 
true.

tom, 
roger! go 

play a video 
game or 

something.

listen, 
harold. i am 

not trying to 
seduce you or 
anything. i am 
probably not 

your type.

but you 
have to stop 

idealising 
women. we are 
human, just like 
men. we mess 
things up, and 

we are 
lonely.



and 
we are just 

as lonely as 
you are.

i doubt 
that very 

much.

i am … 
different.

well, 
you’d 

better figure 
it out before 

it is too 
late.



ouch!



what? this 
must be a joke.

i doubt that there are 
anyone who does not 
rub such a lamp, even 
if they know it is 
bogus.



hello there 
harold.

seriously?

can we skip 
the “i do not 

believe in 
genies” 
part?



i have been 
stuck in that 
lamp since 
1875 , and i 

would love to 
catch up with 
the world.

like all 
human beings, 
you are going 

to mess this up, 
but here we go: 
you have three 

wishes.i don’t 
know. a 

bigger house 
would be 
nice. a lot 
of money.

right, you have 
wasted two of 

your wishes 
already.

and please 
don’t ask for 
world peace!



i see your 
point.

i want love.
that is a 

good one. 

but 
do you know 
what you are 

asking?

you are 
not like most 

men.



when most 
men see me do 
this, they want 

to touch my 
breasts.

but you 
do not, do 

you?

you do not 
want to fuck 

me. or at least 
not as you are 

now.

you want to 
be me.



of course 
not!

stop 
lying to 

yourself.

but i…

anna 
wants a real 

man. and i 
cannot force 
her to love 

you.

but you have 
made your wishes, 

and i will make 
them come true to 

the best of my 
ability.

you will 
have a house, 

money and 
love.



oh my 
god!



oh god, no, it isn’t 
possible!



oh…
oh.. my 

voice.. this is 
not my 
voice…



oh  my god.

harold was still 
living in denial. there 
was no way she had 
turned him into a 
woman. there was no 
way he wanted to be a 
woman.



but when he cupped 
those big breasts he 
could feel his new 
heart make a jump. he 
took a deep breath.

maybe i 
have gone 

mad. maybe i am 
drugged. but i 
do want to see 

where this 
leads.



he took another deep 
breath to calm 
himself. he could 
feel the weight of his 
tits shift. it felt very 
real.



he felt a panic attack 
coming on. he took 
another deep breath.

i 
am wearing 

a bra. wow! a 
bra and a 

dress.

he lifted long, soft, 
silky hair. it smelled 
good, probably 
some kind of apple 
shampoo.

he had become much 
shorter. 5’ 6” or 
something. he 
couldn’t be more 
than some 110 
pounds.

but what he had lost 
in weight he had 
gained in chest size.



a d cup? a double d? 
he had no idea, but 
that curve felt so 
good, so right.



he pulled down the 
dress a bit and felt 
the texture of silk 
lace under his girly 
fingers.



they were big and 
soft, but yet firm. 
these were the tits 
of a twenty year old.



there was nothing 
that spoke the word 
woman to him like 
these breasts.



the girl in the mirror 
was beautiful.

he heard himself 
laughing. the 
soprano of a young 
woman.



he let his hand 
wander downwards.

He knew there was no 
dick there. he could 
feel the silken 
texture of his panties 
touching something 
else.

a small tuft of pubic 
hair. 



a small knob of 
intense feelings, 
then lips of soft 
flesh.

he pulled down his 
panties to get a 
better look at his 
pussy. there it was, 
alien, but yet so …
right?



he pulled down his 
dress.

he remove everything 
and stepped into the 
bath tub naked.



maybe i 
have been 

drugged with 
lsd or 

something.

but if that was 
the case, 

should’t i be 
seeing floating 
pink unicorns 

instead of this?



or maybe 
i have been 

hooked up to 
some kind of 

virtual 
reality.

bu
t that 

pussy looks 
very real to 

me.

he looked down at 
that soft, curvy body 
and felt a stirring.

it was a bit similar to 
the kind of arousal 
he could feel as a 
man, but it was less 
focused. it was as if 
his whole body was a 
sex organ.



the feeling of water 
on his pussy was 
wonderful.

he could sense a heat 
down there, a 
throbbing warmth 
spreading out.



he let a finger slide 
over his clitoris and 
felt his nipples 
stiffen.



oh my 
god! i am so 

sorry!

oh no…

What? oh 
god! who are 

you?

i live 
here. or at 
least i did 

until i got the 
message about 
a new owner 

this 
morning.



are you 
veronica, the 

billionaire? did 
you buy this 

place?

you 
could have 
given me 

more than an 
hour’s 
notice.

i am so 
sorry. i am 
new to this. 

why are 
you taking 
off your 
shirt?



this is all 
a dream, 
right?

he had to look.

you are 
so hard. 

you are so 
big. you like 

me, don’t 
you?

his mind and his body 
reacted instantly to 
the view of this hard 
cock.  the girl in him 
wanted it in a way he had 
never wanted anything.

his small feminine 
hands make it look 
even bigger. and his 
body looked hard 
too, hard and manly.



this man was hard 
because of him… 
because of her!

she tasted musk. she 
tasted man.



she felt this intense 
need. she wanted him 
to lift her up and 
fuck her, hard.



they moved quickly 
into the bed room 
where she continue 
to worship his cock.



i like your 
cock.

i can tell.



i 
like the 

contrast 
you see. my… 
oh god .. my 
soft tits and 

your hard 
cock.



i am 
all soft 

now, and it 
feels so 

much 
better.



i 
won’t fight 
it anymore. i 

am what i 
am.



i 
want you 

to do 
whatever you 
please with 
me. i don’t 

mind.



you want 
me inside 

you?



he turned her over at 
pushed his cock inside 
her.





mmmmm, 
yeah.

he went deeper, 
slowly as her vagina 
opened up.





it 
is real! it 

is all real! i 
am a woman 

now!



oh, that is 
so good.



oh yeah!



them man did not 
stop. he just went on 
and on and on, 
bringing the new girl 
higher and higher.





please, 
come all 

over my big 
tits. show 

me!



i love my 
tits. i love 

them.





thank you, 
genie!



happy ending













additional imagery 
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